
17th December 2017 
 
Dear Carolyn,  
 
Have a happy Christmas! 
 
Here are some photos of our work here.  
 

  
 
Your donation has enabled us to buy some proper gardening tools and a hose for the kitchen 
garden. The children love to work in the garden, especially digging irrigation ditches – but not 
weeding! 
 
The Sports training was very popular, and at the end, two other schools were invited for a 
competition and we were able to afford certificates and refreshments. 
 
The Girl Guides have been leaning about fresh food, and have made Christmas cards and 
attended an 'Alamah Iqbal Day' at the Guide House. (Iqbal is the national poet of Pakistan). 
 

 
 
Some money also went to help the school put on a Christmas nativity drama, purchasing card 
and other items to make simple scenery. 
 
Rachel Ullmer 
 
Wesleyan School Teacher Training Programme, Pakistan 
Recipient of a £1,000 Empowerment Gift from MWiB, September 2017 

Many teachers have attended Christmas 
decoration workshops, and we were able to 
buy some fancy glittery materials to make 
Christmas trees, wreaths, cards, and angels. 
Many more children and teachers were able 
to participate this year due to your grant. 
This is the only time of the year that the 
schools have any chance for art and craft 
work, and it is also a time of Christmas 
quizzes and carol singing.  
 


